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In connection with the ongoing Vanamahostav Week celebrations, the Aditya Degree and PG 
College Surampalem NSS Unit along with 45 NSS Student Volunteers visited Anuru and also 
Anuru Kothuru villages to conduct a ‘Tree Plantation Programme’. The above-mentioned 
villages are the adopted nodal villages for conducting activities of our College NSS Unit1.  
These two villages are located around 10 km distance from the college campus.   

 To conduct and finalise this programme, the NSS Programme Officer and supporting 
staff approached the Management for prior approval and permission through our college 
Principal Mr. Vilas Anil Chavan. The college NSS Unit got the needed sanction and approval 
for doing this programme for which we are thankful to our Principal Sir.  Our college Unit 
purchased about 100 saplings from the nearby Peddapuram town to take for the Tree Plantation 
Programme on that day.  Under the guidance of our Principal prior permission and assistance 
was obtained from Sri.  S Arvind present Sarpanch of Anuru village Panchayat, to conduct this 
activity.  He graciously and immediately gave his consent for doing this activity in Anuru and 
also deputed Mr. K Lakshmanan, Panchayat board member to guide us when we visited the 
village to conduct the ‘Tree Plantation Programme’. 

 The NSS Unit team and all selected NSS student volunteers departed from the College 
at around 10 o’clock to the place of our activity.  The College NSS Unit Programme Officer, 
Mr B K Vidyasagar accompanied the Unit for conducting this programme.  The college deputed 
Mr. Easwar Physical Education director of this college to take care of discipline and other 
logistics for doing this programme in Anuru.  To take part in this activity, Staff Representative 
Ms Deekshitha Asst Proff Cyber Department was also deputed by the college for guiding the 
volunteers in this activity.       

 The NSS Unit of the college arranged a bus from a Travel Agency from Peddapuram 
to transport the NSS student volunteers to the place of activity.  The saplings and some 
gardening tools were loaded onto the bus with some placards and colourful posters prepared 
by the volunteers the previous day.  These were used in the rally during our visit to the venue.  
In the course of the rally our NSS Unit interacted with the children and local population 
explaining to them the necessity of safeguarding and planting more trees in our surroundings.   

 The volunteers planted shade giving saplings around the Panchayat Office and some 
government buildings.  After getting permission we also planted some saplings in Anuru 
Primary School.  In the next place Anuru Kothuru our NSS Unit planted some flower saplings 
in the local Anganwadi centre.  We are very thankful to Mr.  K Lakshmanan Panchayat member 
who guided us to the places where we should plant the saplings.  The programme ended by 
around 3pm after we finished planting all the saplings.   



 



 



 



 



 


